Catholic Charities of Central and Northern Missouri
Board Meeting Minutes
September 6, 2017
In Attendance

Bishop John R. Gaydos

Linda McAnany

Lisa Pittman
Sr. Peggy Bonnot
John Landwehr
Sr. Donna Eggering
Bernie Fechtel
Jim Wisch
Judge Patricia Joyce

Mike Maag
Reverend Francis Doyle
Not In Attendance

Sr. Kathleen Wegman 
Deacon Thomas Fisher
Dan Lester

Invited Guest

Jake Seifert
Linda began the meeting began with prayer.

Announcements
Linda announced that Dan and his wife Ashlee had a baby boy, “PJ”, on Sunday.  Also announced by Linda was an email which she read from Deacon Thomas Fischer who resigned from his position on the CCCNMO Board. The board accepted his resignation.
Approval of Minutes

Linda brought the minutes to the board. Jim Wisch made a motion that the minutes be approved; Bernie Fechtel seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

The Statement of Financial Position and Statement of Activities were brought before the board. Lisa states that our total assets are up 36% over last year and most of this is cash. Investments total $584,000 and are earning 1%. Lisa mentions that it will be our goal in the next board meeting to include the budget. Some of the larger changes are contributions which are up about $20,000. Grants are down but that is related to Refugee and Immigration.

Fundraising/Finance Committee Report

Jake detailed his two reports. The annual report shows that we ended the Lenten Appeal up and that the General Fund is low now but will grow as it runs to December. Don’t Save the Date went out today. Jake estimates that should bring in about $50,000. Our first newsletter went out in June and raised approximately $6,000. MSECC Kick-Off happened just this past month and we have again been invited to MoDOT. Jake is working on the Anti-Human Trafficking fund to continue work with this concern. Jake is currently working on our second newsletter. Jake hopes to close CCCNMO fundraising year at $500,000. 
Judge Joyce asks what we do with all this money. Jake mentions that we are going to fund the mobile resource van and we now have Alissa on board to take over the social concern calls that Barbara use to do. Linda asked about allocating funds for flood relief. We have allocated funds for flood relief in Missouri. Those funds are separate from our fundraising collections. Linda mentions that as we proceed in the next few months, we have what specifically are funds are being used for. Jake mentions that these are outlined in the director’s report that was provided by Dan for this meeting. Judge Joyce mentioned the Homeless Project in downtown Jefferson City.  There was some discussion on groups in our area that we can communicate with to assist or who can provide assistance to CCCNMO. Bishop discussed about the homeless problem in our diocese. There was also some discussion about a social services directory for Missouri and Linda mentioned that United Way has 211 – a dedicated number for assistance.
Lisa mentions that CCCNMO has been approached by the diocese to move our accounting out of the diocese and do it ourselves. We will begin researching this, if we are going to do this in house or get a third party firm. At the last board meeting our financial policy was approved and passed on to the state and they did their audit of RIS and they said we were still deficient for financial language in reference to federal grants. We have made contact with other Catholic Charities to add this language as an addendum. We will also begin working on an investment policy for our funds. Bishop mentions that in our investment policy we will use responsible investments similar to the diocese. 

President’s Report

Linda brought before the board the executive committee duties packet. Linda explained that the executive committee meets monthly and these give the members direction. Judge Joyce thought that the vice president should be in succession to the president.
Judge Joyce moves to approve the executive committee duties, it was seconded by Sr. Peggy Bonnot with the addition that the vice president succeeds the president statement. Bishop asks if this will be more of a job description. John wonders if this should be in the bylaws or if it already is in the bylaws. Linda went on to discuss the wording in the bylaws. It was clarified that Bishop appoints the members of the board and that the CCCNMO board appoints the positions. John mentions that we can use this an addendum to the bylaws describing the executive committee duties. Bishop would like to run these through the diocesan law firm. John discussed that he will update the bylaws and run them through the diocesan law firm and then email them for a vote. Judge Joyce then withdraws her motion to approve the executive committee duties.
Executive Director’s Report

A copy of the Executive Director’s Report was circulated to each board member. Judge Joyce began discussion about the Homeless Drop-in Center.  Linda suggested that Judge Joyce discuss with Dan regarding the Homeless Drop-in Center. There was also discussion of the executive director applying for grants. John made mention that going into this contract should be a board approved contract and Bernie agreed. Bishop added that the board should not be mico-managed. Bishop adds that this is an exciting venture for CCCNMO. Judge Joyce mentioned that this would be a wonderful service for Boone County. There was additional discussion around this grant, the program and the duration of this type of program. 
Bishop’s Comments
Bishop can see us down the road being able, through our good graces, we could reach out to all kinds of places in our 38 counties, cooperating with people and places already in place and be able to network. This could be a powerful way to reach out. 

Motion was made to adjourn.
Next Meeting

December 6, 2017 at noon at the Catholic Center.
Respectfully Submitted: Leslie Prenger_____________________

Secretary:   _____________________________________________________
Date: _____________________
